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Kia ora, 
Attached is a poster for an event in Palmerston North – not this Friday night, but the next one, 25th June at 6.30pm 
at the central library. It is an informative talk by Speak Up For Women about proposed legislation. 
  
I hope that you can promote it by putting it physically on notice boards and by sending it digitally to any groups.  
  
Thanking you in anticipation, 
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From:
Sent: Friday, 18 June 2021 11:28 am
To:
Subject: RE: Speak up for women talk at library

Dear  
Thank you for your email I acknowledge its receipt. I will not be commenting any further at this stage as this now a 
legal matter. 
Kind regards 

 
  l   

Palmerston North City Council  l  Private Bag 11034  l  Palmerston North 

P: +64 (6) 3568199  l  www.pncc.govt.nz 
   
 
 

From:   
Sent: Friday, 18 June 2021 7:39 am 
To:   
Cc:  
Subject: Re: Speak up for women talk at library 
 
Kia ora  
 

 and I have met with  this afternoon. This is a difficult issue for them as members 
of their group, over 600 people, hold differing views of this issue.  were pleased to be consulted by the 
library on this issue but do not wish to be referenced in any public statement on the matter. 
 
However the executive view is that the best outcome would be for this event to not go ahead in the library. If it is 
determined to allow the event to proceed as a debate, issues to be resolved would include: neutral hosting and 
facilitation, clear guidelines on acceptable speech and language, protocol if guidelines are breached and ensuring 
safety of attendees both during the event and afterwards. There is a known risk of trans women and men being 
outed publicly as a result, as this is the way they have worked in the past. 
 

 and I feel that the preferred option would be to refuse to host this group at all. It is in fact a political 
group, some of its leaders work for political parties. Council policy has always been to refuse political events in the 
library. 
Our view is there is reputational risk to Council in hosting a debate because it increases the risk of protest and 
ongoing negativity. 
 
Nga mihi 
 

 (she/her) 
City Councillor  
 
 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From:  
Sent: Thursday, June 17, 2021 11:40:08 AM 
To:   
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Cc:  
Subject: RE: Speak up for women talk at library  
  
Dear , 
  
Thank you for raising your concern with me regarding the talk organised by Speak up for Women New Zealand  to be 
held in the Library on June 25 on the Births Deaths Marriages Relationships Registration Bill in Parliament. The 
event, as proposed, was to be held outside of Library hours with Library management in attendance.  As we have 
undertaken further research and sought community feedback, our position is now to inform SUFW that we would 
like to host a facilitated debate on the Bill at a date to be confirmed instead of the proposed meeting next week. 
  
In exploring this, we looked at how other local authorities have approached this request.  We found that some 
councils allowed Speak Up For Women to use their space, others declined. 
  
We discussed this with national library experts and the local police.  We have also had a conversation with 

’s leadership team.  While they do not agree with the group’s korero, they have indicated their support of 
our position to provide a space for the conversation.  We also took steps of having library management attending 
the talk held in Napier to understand the nature of the event.  An invitation has been sent to the Minister 
responsible for the Bill, Minister Jan Tinetti, to come and speak to the Bill.   have also indicated they would 
like to have an opportunity to provide their views, all of whom would be involved in any proposed facilitated debate. 
  
We took advice from our Public Library senior management and the National Librarian and considered the guidance 
of  the International Federation of Library Associations and Institutions, and the Library and Information Association 
of New Zealand Aotearoa, which have statements on freedom of information and intellectual freedom.  These 
statements support access to public spaces to support intellectual freedom, and people’s right to express their 
opinions.  We also considered our own Library’s code of conduct.  
  
Of paramount concern to us is the safety of the public and not providing a platform for hate speech.  
  
Like any talk being held at the City Library, this does not reflect a position being taken by Council – we support 
respectful, active citizenship and dialogue. Given all the information we have now, we will be contacting the 
organisers to state our position to provide a platform for debate that respects all views on this matter.  This is our 
preferred approach, and one we have used in the past where diverse views have been held on controversial topics. 
  
I will keep you and all our elected members informed of where we get to on this matter. 
  
Kind regards 
  

 
  
  

 

 
  

  
 
Palmerston North City Council  
Te Marae o Hine − 32 The Square 
Private Bag 11034, Palmerston North 4442 
 
06 356 8199 
 
pncc.govt.nz  
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From:   
Sent: Wednesday, 16 June 2021 2:51 pm 
To:  
Cc:  
Subject: Speak up for women talk at library 
  
Kia ora  
  
I would like to register my concerns that PNCC library is hosting a group that is anti-trans women and widely seen as 
promoting hate against trans women. 
(See attached poster) 
  
This was brought to my attention by a concerned member of the public. 
  
I do not support them using Council facilities. 
  

  
m   
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Ngā mihi 

 
  

  l  City Councillor   (she/her) 
Palmerston North City Council  l  Private Bag 11034  l  Palmerston North 

l  M:  
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From:
Sent: Thursday, 17 June 2021 2:25 pm
To:
Subject: RE: Speak up for women talk at library

Thank you   
 

From:   
Sent: Thursday, 17 June 2021 1:42 pm 
To:  
Subject: Re: Speak up for women talk at library 
 
Thanks  
 
This seems like an appropriate way to address the situation.  Thanks for the explanation. 
 
Kind regards, 
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From:  
Sent: Thursday, June 17, 2021 11:40:08 AM 
To:  +  
Cc:  
Subject: RE: Speak up for women talk at library  
  
Dear , 
  
Thank you for raising your concern with me regarding the talk organised by Speak up for Women New Zealand  to be 
held in the Library on June 25 on the Births Deaths Marriages Relationships Registration Bill in Parliament. The 
event, as proposed, was to be held outside of Library hours with Library management in attendance.  As we have 
undertaken further research and sought community feedback, our position is now to inform SUFW that we would 
like to host a facilitated debate on the Bill at a date to be confirmed instead of the proposed meeting next week. 
  
In exploring this, we looked at how other local authorities have approached this request.  We found that some 
councils allowed Speak Up For Women to use their space, others declined. 
  
We discussed this with national library experts and the local police.  We have also had a conversation with 

 leadership team.  While they do not agree with the group’s korero, they have indicated their support of 
our position to provide a space for the conversation.  We also took steps of having library management attending 
the talk held in Napier to understand the nature of the event.  An invitation has been sent to the Minister 
responsible for the Bill, Minister Jan Tinetti, to come and speak to the Bill.   have also indicated they would 
like to have an opportunity to provide their views, all of whom would be involved in any proposed facilitated debate. 
  
We took advice from our Public Library senior management and the National Librarian and considered the guidance 
of  the International Federation of Library Associations and Institutions, and the Library and Information Association 
of New Zealand Aotearoa, which have statements on freedom of information and intellectual freedom.  These 
statements support access to public spaces to support intellectual freedom, and people’s right to express their 
opinions.  We also considered our own Library’s code of conduct.  
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Of paramount concern to us is the safety of the public and not providing a platform for hate speech.  
  
Like any talk being held at the City Library, this does not reflect a position being taken by Council – we support 
respectful, active citizenship and dialogue. Given all the information we have now, we will be contacting the 
organisers to state our position to provide a platform for debate that respects all views on this matter.  This is our 
preferred approach, and one we have used in the past where diverse views have been held on controversial topics. 
  
I will keep you and all our elected members informed of where we get to on this matter. 
  
Kind regards 
  

 
  
  

 

 
  

Chief Executive  
 
Palmerston North City Council  
Te Marae o Hine − 32 The Square 
Private Bag 11034, Palmerston North 4442 
 
06 356 8199 
 
pncc.govt.nz  

 

  
  
  
  

From:   
Sent: Wednesday, 16 June 2021 2:51 pm 
To:   
Cc:  
Subject: Speak up for women talk at library 
  
Kia ora  
  
I would like to register my concerns that PNCC library is hosting a group that is anti-trans women and widely seen as 
promoting hate against trans women. 
(See attached poster) 
  
This was brought to my attention by a concerned member of the public. 
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I do not support them using Council facilities. 
  

  
m   

   
  m  
  

m  
m   
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Ngā mihi 

 
  

  l  City Councillor   (she/her) 
Palmerston North City Council  l  Private Bag 11034  l  Palmerston North 

l  M:  
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Speak Up For Women wins free speech case  
Source: Voxy: Most popular today feed: Date Published: 26/06/2021 
Today, Justice Gerald Nation granted Speak UP for Women interim relief against Palmerston 
North City Council, meaning their meeting to discuss the controversial sex self-identification 
clauses within the Births, Death, Marriages, and Relationships Registration Bill will go ahead 
tonight in the Pa 

Protests listened to  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 24/06/2021 
The introduction of evening and Sunday parking charges in Palmerston North is likely to be 
put on hold the day before the changes are due to kick in. Mayor Grant Smith said he would 
bring a notice of motion to the city council asking for a pause to 

Firefighters hope inferno shocks people into practising fire safety  
Source: Stuff.co.nz - Manawatu Business: Date Published: 24/06/2021 
A house fire demonstration has firefighters hoping people will think about their own fire safety 
plans. 

Rates rise for infrastructure  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 24/06/2021 
Palmerston North city councillors have approved a 10-year plan that includes an 8.2 per 
cent total rates rise for 2021-22. They also expect the budget will get an unfavourable 
opinion from Audit New Zealand. The increase is slightly higher than the 
 
Ashhurst growth calls for strengthening of community voice, says radio host  
Source: Stuff.co.nz – Stuff: Date Published: 24/06/2021 
An Ashhurst radio host is looking for volunteers to give the growing community a voice. 

Construction consents hit $223m record  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 24/06/2021 
Manawatu¯’s construction boom is continuing to pick up speed, but with the rapid growth 
comes the risk of stretching the region’s building industry to its limit. Central Economic 
Development Agency’s quarterly economic update found Manawatu¯ had a 

Txttheeditor  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 25/06/2021 
This legislation is a hard one to follow. Bottle stores and pubs can’t be built by daycares etc., 
but daycares, kindergartens etc., can be built by bottles stores, pubs, work that one out. 
New one being built by Albert Hotel. Merida â?  Government got 

 
Txt the editor  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 28/06/2021 
â?  If someone dies from Covid-19 as a result of Government letting travel continue from 
Australia, can the leaders be charged with manslaughter? No different to speeding or drink 
driving is it? â?  Just a thought. With the government being so keen to 
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Text the editor  
Source: Manawatu Standard – Print: Date Published: 26/06/2021 
â?  Why oh why when you turn left in your car do you need to swing to the right first? Can 
you not drive? Can you not ‘turn’ a corner? Malcolm â?  I enjoy reading comments on txt 
editor but do we have to put up wÄ±`th all the bad language. B â?  Motor 
 

 



4

 

 
  

Senior Communications Advisor  
 
Palmerston North City Council  
Te Marae o Hine − 32 The Square 
Private Bag 11034, Palmerston North 4442 
 
06 356 8199 

 
pncc.govt.nz  
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